4.2 Education Activities Sub-Committee (EASC): The sub-committee in some items will continue the work from last year and start a few new ones, supporting the activities at the following various areas: 

- Pre-university education activities: 

Teacher In-Service Program Training (TISP)  (Fanny Klett  and Bakr Hassan)
We are involved on the organization of an event on Region 8 that will be placed in 2010. The most possible venues for this event are UAE or Egypt.
Discussions with Saudi Education Society to implement the program with the support of EASC already started. They are also helping on identifying professional translators to Arabic.
TryEngineering (João Costa Freire and Bakr Hassan)
A survey on existing activities on knowledge of engineering careers by pre-university students on Region 8 countries is being prepared. Feedback form Sections and Chapter on Education is needed.
- Continuing Education Program: 

ICED (Jan Biemond and Bakr Hassan)
Seed Grant Proposal was prepared on Industry Continuing Education Development (ICED)with anticipated expenses of $25K. It will be submitted before March 31, 2009.
IEEE Education Partners Program (Andrzej Pacut and Bakr Hassan)
The IEEE Education Chapter in Saudi Arabia already has a good partnership with KFUPM a leading university in the area and the world. We are working on developing formal partnership with other universities like Ahlia University in Bahrain and other universities in the region.
ExpertNow (João Costa Freire and Jan Biemond)
The identification of useful subjects for R8 members to be included on future EpertNow modules had been started. Sections support is needed.
- Accreditation (Andrzej Pacut)
The support of the Sections is needed to: (a) Identify the accreditation bodies within the respective countries; (b) to introduce a procedure to make the decisions of the considered accreditation bodies’ equivalent to those based on IEEE accreditation policy; and (c) To list the locally accredited universities.
- Education related Awards (Andrzej Pacut)
We will start in Venice a discussion with SAC and Section Chairs on the effectiveness of present pull approach for students existing awards and contests. We will do the same action to educator’s awards. We are working on the identification of other needed awards. As an example, presently the students’ contests are restricted to B.Sc. and M.Sc. Should we create a separate contest for Ph.D. students?
- IEEE EAB initiatives
Conference on Education (Fanny Klett )
The Proceedings of the Munich conference that was held 2007 in Munich were published. A strategy will be developed on how to use the results of this important conference in R8.
Standards in Education (Fanny Klett )
Setup of joint events in collaboration with the Standards representative in R8 will be implemented. The R8 meeting in Venice will be used for a strong discussion on the definition of further steps in that direction.
